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In today's edition: 

• Deadline Tracker 

• Expansion of NBS offer to community pharmacies that offer a flu only 
service for AW24/25 

• Flu and COVID-19 Seasonal Vaccination Programme: autumn/winter 
2024/25 letter 

• Pharmacy First Myth Busting Series 

• Funded Independent prescribing training for Community Pharmacists 



 

• CPPE Accuracy checking pharmacy technician (ACPT) funded places 
available 

• One You service update. 

    Other newsletters  

• NHSE Primary Care Bulletin 

• Kent and Medway Safeguarding Adults Board (KMSAB) 

• Medicines Optimisation Newsletter (Issue no.61) 

 

 

 

To download September 2024 Deadline Tracker click here 

 

https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2024/08/Community-Pharmacy-Kent-Deadline-Tracker-September.pdf


 

 

Expansion of NBS offer to community pharmacies that offer a flu only 
service for AW24/25 
 
Following the successful proof of concept in which community pharmacy 
contractors in the North West were able to upload seasonal flu appointment 
calendars onto the National Booking System (NBS), this Autumn all flu only 
community pharmacies have the opportunity to use NBS and upload flu 
appointments for eligible patients to book. 

If you would like to take up this offer, and you do not already have access to NBS 
as part of the COVID-19 vaccination service, please complete this form by 1 
September: NBS flu Form. You will need the pharmacy ODS code (code 
starting with F) and the name and secure email addresses of two pharmacy 
representatives who will be given access to NBS. 

A secure email address must be from the authorised list available at the 
following link: The secure email standard - NHS England Digital. 

Following registration, you will be sent login details, training details and further 
information. 

Any queries can be directed to: england.vacspolicyandcontracts@nhs.net 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3DslTDN7CF9UeyIge0jXdO4xHLr-pZuEVHuidtYdUpvC5UQ1pJM0JaTDZCMDIyODhCREJXQVY4UkFHOC4u&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C386c4abe3aa24fa161b708dcc1ddd242%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638598405717527294%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZyF6qF1GSihpaTHruDyviZ3y4crWBWGsynWgXDm%2F%2FHQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdigital.nhs.uk%2Fservices%2Fnhsmail%2Fthe-secure-email-standard&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C386c4abe3aa24fa161b708dcc1ddd242%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638598405717542899%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ObvElpYi%2FCtUoA%2BiZ0zyw75VSCASgw92Xo0GfDYWoG8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:england.vacspolicyandcontracts@nhs.net


 

 

Flu and COVID-19 Seasonal Vaccination Programme: autumn/winter 
2024/25 letter 
  
We are writing to you with our latest letter on the autumn/winter 2024/25 
seasonal vaccination programmes. 
  
Following the Government acceptance of JCVI’s advice on the COVID-19 
programme, this letter sets out the eligible groups for flu and COVID-19 
vaccination in autumn/winter 2024/25, confirms the timing of the campaign 
(main campaign starting on 3 October, with flu vaccinations in children and 
pregnant women from 1 September), and lays out next steps. 
  
It also outlines the importance of offering other vaccinations alongside the 
seasonal programme to those that are eligible where it is appropriate and 
clinically safe to do so. It particularly emphasises the importance of offering the 
RSV vaccine to those eligible at the earliest opportunity to give them vital 
protection ahead of winter. 
  
Thank you for the planning that you have already taken to date in readiness to 
help deliver autumn/winter vaccinations. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fflu-and-covid-seasonal-vaccination-programme-autumn-winter-2024-25&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C988ac32fd1484699c16d08dcbd520fea%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638593407459762549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cd%2B3%2B1xQETVhSey%2BZvVEl%2Fx0%2FltsbjXBHsXSSuMBnPc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fpublication%2Fflu-and-covid-seasonal-vaccination-programme-autumn-winter-2024-25&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C988ac32fd1484699c16d08dcbd520fea%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638593407459762549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cd%2B3%2B1xQETVhSey%2BZvVEl%2Fx0%2FltsbjXBHsXSSuMBnPc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-autumn-2024-vaccination-programme-jcvi-advice-8-april-2024%2Fjcvi-statement-on-the-covid-19-vaccination-programme-for-autumn-2024-8-april-2024&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C988ac32fd1484699c16d08dcbd520fea%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638593407459772569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W6Jdv3VRZ%2Fs8fv%2FzJA8izH4%2Faj39E5Ic7OQzgJoT%2B%2Fk%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
Pharmacy First Myth Busting Series 
 
Community Pharmacy England have launched a series of articles to tackle 
some of the misconceptions around Pharmacy First helping to increase 
understanding of the service. 
Article 1  
Article 2 
Article 3 
Article 4  

 

 

Funded Independent prescribing training for Community Pharmacists 
 
The NHS is offering further independent prescribing (IP) courses for community 
pharmacists, including locums. 
 
This training, enables pharmacists to support patients from diagnosis to 
prescribing, and to provide advice and follow-up – while also helping them to 
feel confident and prepared for the new challenges of their role. 
 
Courses are available until the end of March 2025, with several universities 

https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=b722ac092f&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=145391de7f&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=d826755a3e&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=706fa0d09b&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=895c990ffc&e=b1a8dc5abc


 

offering multiple dates for cohort intakes. 
Visit the NHS England website. 

 

 

 

CPPE Accuracy checking pharmacy technician (ACPT) funded places 
available 
  
NHS England are offering funded places on the ACPT programme for pharmacy 
technicians until the end of March 2025 with up to 5 places on the course each 
month available to community pharmacy.  The ACPT programme is open to 
pharmacy technicians who are registered with the General Pharmaceutical 
Council (GPhC), work in a premises in England and who meet the entry criteria. 
You can check the entry criteria here. 
 
If you are not eligible for an NHS England-funded place, the total cost of the 
course is £330 including VAT, which can be paid by either you or your employer. 
 
Full details: Accuracy checking pharmacy technician programme : CPPE 

 

 

https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=895c990ffc&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=2de48c34cf&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=d74c83c46e&e=b1a8dc5abc
https://psnc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d2d0915f59653fc4aa9d57f83&id=e8f9e8094f&e=b1a8dc5abc


 

One You service update. 
  
Firstly, thank you all for your continued support of the One You service and 
understanding whilst they continue to improve the functionality of Health 
Manager. 
  
One You are aware of the confusion and complexity of how you generate your 
payment reports and invoices for submission to KCHFT Payables and they have 
raised this with the system supplier, Bionical, to simplify the process. 
  
With this is in mind, and whilst any proposed improvements are under review, 
they would like to offer an online training session to support you in how to use 
the Excel payment report to check and calculate your due payment, along with 
how to read the PDF invoice and its final submission. 
  
The training will be online via MS Teams and will last no more than 1 hour. As 
some pharmacies and GP Practices close for lunch from 1pm, one you have 
decided to start both sessions at 1pm so that the training does not impact your 
normal operating hours. 
  
The training dates are as follows:                     
Monday 7th October - 1pm to 2pm 
Wednesday 9th October - 1pm to 2pm 
  
Please email kentchft.oythirdpartysupport@nhs.net with your chosen date, 
along with who from your pharmacy will be attending. 
  
One You would like to welcome as many of you that provide the service to join 
either session. 

 

 



 

To read the latest edition of the NHSE Primary Care Bulletin click here. 
To read the latest edition of the Kent and Medway Safeguarding Adults Board 
(KMSAB) click here 
To read the latest edition of the Medicines Optimisation Newsletter (Issue 
no.61) click here 
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https://primarycarebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-e-eduydit-irudjddrhi-tl/
https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2024/08/Primary-care-bulletin.pdf
https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2024/08/KMSAB-newsletter-August-2024-Newsletter.pdf
https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2024/08/Medicines-Optimisation-Newsletter-August-2024.pdf
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